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Pickleball Lincoln, Inc.
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
October 10, 2022 7:00 pm

   The meeting was held at John Reinhardt’s house.  In attendance were Mark Nelson, Bill Roehrs, Joel Houston, John Reinhardt, Doug Marthaler, Cindy DeCoster and Rosalie Duffy.

   Mark Nelson called the meeting to order
   The September Minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report
   The current bank balance totals $137,738.73.   See attached report for details.
   
Old Business
  Results of the recent membership survey were discussed and it was decided to do a second survey to garner more information.
  Bill reported that the OLLI Classes at Peterson Park on October 3 - 6  had a total of 40 participants and there was a waiting list of ten.   23 PLI members assisted as mentors.   

New Business
   Doug reported that the grant application he submitted to Lincoln Industries was successful and he secured a $500 grant.
  The “September News” document was approved as presented and will be sent to the membership electronically. The plan is for this news to go out at least quarterly if not more often.
  The board voted to proceed with the necessary steps to convert Ballard and Eden parks’ tennis courts to dedicated pickleball courts.

Tournaments/Social Events
   The September Paddle Battle tournament generated $5,460 in revenue.  After $660.59 in expenses (food for players, balls, equipment) the profit was $4,799.41.  Sponsor Union Bank and Trust paid for all the t-shirts and medals. 
   A PLI social/playing fundraising event is scheduled for the evening of October 29th at Genesis Athletic Club.
   A second social/playing fundraising event will then take place on the morning of October 31st at Speedway.  
  
Mark Nelson adjourned the meeting.
Next meeting to be November 7, 2022.


Respectfully submitted,
Rosalie Duffy
Secretary
